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Nuneaton Harriers Athletic Club 

Newsletter 33 – August 2018 – summer roundup 
 

It has been a very long time since the last newsletter – This is a whizz across the whole summer 

season picking out just some of the highlights – sorry if your event doesn’t get a mention.  

 

Carolyn is double European Masters medallist 

Carolyn Derbyshire has added to her international 

medal haul by winning a second bronze at a European 

Masters championship. Carolyn took 3rd in the W40 

category in the 10k race-walk at the championships in 

Alicante on 18th May with a time of 59:51. In the same 

race Ann Wheeler, also racing in British Masters 

colours, earned 4th place in the W60 category, finishing 

in 65:30. Ann also raced in the 20km race the following 

day and gained another 4th place with 2:22:08.  The 

ladies also collected team medals.  

 

Young Harriers show some Heart (of England) 

Our young athletes have shown some strength and especially so in the Heart of England league 

where they finished the season in second 

place and won promotion up to Division 3 

for next year. This is a result of several 

things – of course the young athletes have 

performed well in their events and scored 

good points. But look carefully at the team 

success and it’s obvious that the big scores 

come because athletes have had a go at 

lots of events. The positive team spirit has 

been fostered by the team managers and 

parents and it’s great to see it rewarded. 

 

Masters Women do us proud 

The masters women also enjoyed success in the Midland Veterans league East Division, battling 

strongly with teams from much larger Midland clubs and regularly taking a leading position in the 

league tables. Carolyn Derbyshire has set the tone, tackling sprints, throws and jumps as well as 

winning the 2k race walk events outright (yes, ahead of all the male competitors). At the end of the 

season the women placed 2nd, just behind Rugby and ahead of Leamington. The high scoring by 

the women greatly flattered the team score (and the less than spectacular men’s score) to place 

the combined men and women 4th in the East division.    
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Championships medal winners 

Congratulations to all the athletes who competed in the county, area and national championship 

events and especially so to our walkers who ventured to international championship events.  

Carolyn Derbyshire and Ann Wheeler have collected many national and international medals for 

race walking – individual and team. Midland Area championship medals were won by Stephen 

Bates (U15 high jump gold), Jess Day (U15 shot put silver, 75m hurdles bronze) Lucy Strickland 

(senior pole vault bronze) and Lili Orevecz (U15 pole vault bronze).  

 

Athletes of the Month – these awards are voted for by coaches and the committee and 

acknowledges achievements in competition, progress in training and outstanding team spirit.  

 

April 2018  

Junior – Lucy Poulson - gaining 1st place in the 75m hurdles at the first YDL meeting of the season.  

Senior – Martin Swan - for his determination in getting back to fitness. 

 

May 2018  

Junior – Lili Oravecz – debut performance in the U15 Girls Pole vault with a height of 1.70cm.  

Senior – Fleur O’Donohue – representing the club in league matches and Midland Champs 

 

June 2018  

Junior – Stephen Bates – achieved a PB of 1.76cm in the High Jump at the Heart of England League 

Senior – Lucy Stickland – 3rd place Pole vault at the Midland Counties Champs with 3.70cm.  

  

Annual General Meeting 
There were only a few members in attendance for the AGM despite it being scheduled for a club-

night which we thought would encourage participation. Fortunately, all the club officers were 

willing to stand for re-election and are as follows; 

President – Barry Ewington 

Chairman – Eric Fowler 

Secretary – Simone Wilson 

Treasurer – Craig Mills 

Membership secretary – Alison Mills 

Other committee members are; Viv Kirkland, Terry Selway, Paul Day, Sharon Day, Nick Wilson, 

Jared Wilson, Nick Wilson, Alan Glaister, Ian Carwardine 

 

The proposal to hold membership fees for 2019/20 at the same level as for this year was approved. 

We’ve done this in spite of the fact that England Athletics are continuing to increase their affiliation 

fees – now 15. We have sufficient financial reserves because we have had the benefit of the profits 

from the café in the clubhouse. However, we need help to keep the shop open. If you could support 
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the club by doing an hour or two behind the counter then that would help massively to keep the 

fees down in future.  

 

Membership cards – please have these ready to show at the gate – from 1st October 

A benefit of membership is a reduced rate for use of the facilities on club nights. From October 1st 

you are asked to show your Harriers membership card (or your EA licence) to enter at the reduced 

rate – otherwise you will be asked for the non-member rate (of £4 per session). If you don’t have a 

card then ask at the office. 

 

Nuneaton Harriers home events in September 

Don’t forget that we have a couple of big events in September; 

On Sunday 9th Sept it’s the Nuneaton 10k – our home road race promotion 

On Sunday 16th it’s the club championships and end-of-season fun day. Lots of proper events – 

including the Harrier’s mile – as well as some fun events to celebrate the conclusion of the athletics 

season. Entry is just £3 and included lunch! 

 

Athletics news 

Warwickshire County championships – 12/13 May 

Only a few Harriers entered the ‘counties’ which is a shame, this level of competition is considered 

by many as a rite-of-passage and it was a ‘home fixture’ at the Pingles. There were some good 

efforts and medallists, the leading performances shown below. 

Jess Day  2nd in U15 75m hurdles  11.94s 

Jess Tuckley  3rd in U13 100m  14.63s 

Imogen Onions 3rd in U17 javelin  32.04m 

Stephen Bates  2nd in U15 high jump  1.60m 

Ann Wheeler  1st in 3k walk   18:20.63 

 

Midland counties senior championships – 10th June - Pingles 

Lucy Strickland joined the Harriers during the 

winter and has worked hard with Terry Selway to 

get back into her pole-vaulting event after some 

time away from athletics. Lucy was the only 

Harrier in the senior championships field events. 

A clearance at 3.70m matched Lucy’s previous 

best and Lucy had a good attempt at 3.80. The 

clearance at 3.70 earned Lucy the Midlands 

bronze medal.  (pictured) 

 

Lucy is currently the best of the Harriers pole 

vaulters and has inspired some younger athletes 

to try the event 
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English Athletic championships – Birmingham – 1st July 

Carolyn Derbyshire achieved the entry standard and was eligible to race in the National 

championships held at the Alexander stadium and televised on the BBC. This is the top level of 

domestic competition, used to select the team for the European championships and it’s a huge 

achievement to get an invitation to compete. Alas, Carolyn was disqualified during the race for a 

technical infringement, a first time DQ, but nevertheless, it shows that this lady has earned a place 

at the top-table. 

 

 

Midland counties U13/U15/U17 championships – 11/12 August – 

Stephen Bates is Midland champion 

Another major championships at the Pingles and several of the young Harriers were competing. 

Special mention must go to gold medallist Stephen Bates who won the U15 high jump with a 

clearance of 1.73m. An area title is a great achievement. Jess Day 

(pictured) also climbed the medal podium; collecting silver for a 

new pb shot put of 9.16m and a bronze in the 75m hurdles at 

12.05s. Lili Orevecz shows promise as a pole vaulter finishing with 

a clearance of 2.40m. 

Heidi Tanyi was our only competitor an the U17 age group; runs of 

43.78s in the 300m heats and 13.06s in the 100m heats saw Heidi 

through to the respective finals. 

 

Of the U15s, Sam Yates 

had a busy weekend 

tackling 200m in 28.94s 

(rather outgunned by the specialist sprinters at this level), 

800m in 2:22.7 and 1500m in 5:01.5. Lucie Budge ran 

800m in 2:42.2, Lili Orevecz long jumped 4.16m and Mia 

Sharkey jumped 3.85m. 

 

The competition for U13s was based on a quadrathon 

format of 100m, 600m, shot put and long jump; Jack Hiatt 

and Jess Tuckley competed. Jess has tried many events 

since joining the club and trains with the endurance as well 

as the sprints group – and runs cross-country in the winter. 

Jack has recently worked with Terry Selway to improve his 

skill on the field events – pictured mid flight in long jump. 

Jack Hiatt (14.6s, 2:03.9, 4.35m, 3.04m)   Jess Tuckley 

(14.40s, 2:25.4, 4.44m, 3.64m) 
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Heart of England League – Young Harriers win Promotion 

Nice to report a success story, especially for the young athletes. This is an unusual league that 

covers age ranges under 11 up to senior women. The Under 11s have ‘quadkids’ events while there 

is a fairly full programme for the other ages. There is an ‘A’ and ‘B’ for each event (except relays) so 

there’s plenty of scope to make points by ensuring every event is covered – this is where the team 

spirit really makes a difference with athletes volunteering to do different events to fill the gaps. The 

scores are worked out for each age group and also totalled for the whole team.  

 

At the first match held on 5th May at Leamington the Harriers were outclassed and finished a rather 

disappointing 5th in the division. At the second match on 24th June the home advantage came into 

play. The Harriers dominated the fixture, and the team win catapulted the Harriers up to 2nd. A 

competent 3rd place in the final match at the Dell stadium on 8th July secured the promotion place. 

  

There were many, many fine performances and some of these are recognised by the league as 

follows; for the Nuneaton team 

2nd Place Male overall-Nuneaton 1st place Female overall 

2nd Place U11 Boys    Joint 2nd Place U11 Girls 

3rd Place U13 Boys   Joint 2nd Place U13 Girls  

1st place U15 Boys   2nd Place U15 Girls 

5th Place U17 male    Joint 2nd Place U17 Women  

. 

Best individual performances  

Harvey Gregg - Howler, Lily Sharkey -75m/600m, Natasha Bielecka - Shot, Travis Scrivens - 1500m  

Robert Currie - 800m, Stephen Bates - Javelin/High Jump, Jessica Day -75m hurdles/long jump 

Lucie Budge - 800m, Hisham Alkhamesi – Discus, Heidi Tanyi - 300m 

 

Congratulations also to; Evie Caffrey, Charlie Yates, Owen Jayne, Jess Tuckley, Lucy Poulson, 

William Bonner, George Riley-Flinders, Sam Jephcote, Sam Yates, Fabien Faria, Mia Sharkey, 

Hannah Burton, Lily Oravecz for your contribution to the team success. 

 

 

Youth development league 

Upper age group U20/U17 

This league is split into Upper and Lower age group matches and the Harriers operate with a 

composite team linked with Harborough AC. Omolola Dixon was the only under 20 Harrier in the 

first match running 200m and 400m. Hisham Alkhamesi and Fabien Faria managed the unusual 

double of 100m and 1500m in the U17s. Jack King had an easy win in triple jump with 13.05m while 

Imogen Onions won the javelin with a throw of 32.01m. 

In the second match at derby on 27th May Omolola Dixon was the only Harrier. The trip was useful 

as Omolola clocked 27.84 for 200m and 64.74 for 400m. 
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The third match, a home fixture at the Pingles on 1st July should have been a walk-over. Alas, just 5 

Harriers made the effort. Jonathon and Brandon Mok sprinted, threw discus and joined the relay 

team. Jack King had clear wins in long jump and triple jump. Hisham Alkhamesi ran 1500m while 

Heidi Tanyi had a win over 300m (45.9s) as well as a 100m run, long jump and place in the relay. 

This team need much more support, there are loads of events where the Harriers that appear at 

the club on training nights should be putting themselves up for competition.  

 

Lower age group U13/U15 

One of the difficulties in being half of a composite team is that accommodation has to be made for 

the Harborough athletes. This does mean that on occasions the Harriers cannot compete in their 

favoured events. The compromises are sometimes difficult but it is good to see that the young 

athletes are prepared to try unusual combinations of events – middle distance and shot put for 

example – step forward William Bonner. Some of the more recognised multi-event athletes show 

their competence tackling sprints, jumps and throws all in an afternoon. 

The first match was held at Leicester on 21st April and 13 young Harriers were out to perform. 

Athletes are limited to a maximum of 4 events and some really committed to support the team. 

Special mention for Jess Tuckley, Lucy Poulson, Natalie Wynne, Jess Day and George Riley-Flinders 

who all did four events. Robert Currie had a win in the U15 1500m. William Bonner won a ‘b’ in the 

U13 1500m. 

 

The second match was held at the Pingles on 19th May and this time 17 young harriers were out to 

maximise their contribution. Sam Yates, Mia Sharkey, Lili Orevecz, Jess Day, Hannah Burton, Jess 

Tuckley and Abi Wynne all did 3 individual events plus a relay. Sam Jephcote, Sam Riley Flinder, 

Stephen Bates, Natalie Wynne, Natasza Bielecka and Lucy Poulson each did 3 events. Great 

commitment! Jess Day had a win in the 75m hurdles, Robert Currie again won the 1500m and 

Stephen Bates won the high jump. Lili Orevecz was our junior pole vaulter. 

 

The third match was held Banbury on 17th June. There was a smaller team this time and it showed 

in the final scores. Hannah Burton and Nat Wynne were the only athletes on 4 events while Sam 

Yates, Mia Sharkey, Travis Scrivens, Lucy Poulson and Natasza Bielecka each tackled three. Robert 

Currie and Sam Yates took both ‘A’ and ‘B’ wins in the U15 boys’ 300m (Robert with 42.0s).  

 

At the end of the season, scores added up, this can be summed up as ‘pretty good’. With a few 

more athletes, and some clearer view before the day of the match who is likely to compete, the 

team could achieve a lot more.   

 

Midland (senior) league – there is no demotion (fortunately) 

The team started the season badly with a distant last place in the match at Banbury on 6th May. 

Plaudits to Steve Hargrave who ran the 800m and 5000m and also collected points in the Discus 

and Javelin. It was a double win in the pole vault with Terry Selway taking the ‘A’ competition and 
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Derek Hateley 1st ‘B’. Carolyn Derbyshire maxed the women’s events running the 100m, 200m, 

400m and 800, as well as competing in shot, discus and javelin. 

 

The second match at Hereford on 2nd June was only a little better; There was only Eric Fowler and 

Derek Hateley as a men’s team, Derek won the pole vault. Eleanor Fowler had a good afternoon 

with 2nd place in the 800m and 1500m and a win in the 3000m. Emma Jayne and Viv Kirkland 

competed in all the throws and Emma also did triple jump. Carolyn Derbyshire, Mel Hill and Fleur 

O’Donohue completed the team that could still only finish in last place. 

 

The home match at Pingles on 7th July saw a much better team covering lots of events and finishing 

in a strong 3rd place. However, the low point must be reported that there were NO male sprinters. 

The high point was the clean-up in the pole vault. Lucy Strickland (on what she referred to as an 

‘off-day’) was still the best vaulter in the stadium clearing 3.15m. Terry Selway was on form to win 

the men’s ‘A’ event at 3.00 and Derek Hateley won the ‘B’. Another highlight was a double win for 

Jack King; 1st in the long jump with 6.26m and a win in the triple jump at 13.01m. Terry claimed the 

‘B’ string win with 10.00m. For the women the prolific Carolyn Derbyshire was at it again covering 

100m, 200m, 400m and 800m. Kat Hodgson was quick with 64.3 for 400m and 2:21.6 for 800m. 

Add to that a win in the 1500m and B string triple jump. Lucy Strickland also triple jumped out to 

9.84m. Imogen Onions took a win in the javelin with a throw of 33.40m. Chloe Vinestock had to 

settle for 3rd in a very close long jump and then tackled throws along with the usual team of Emma 

Jayne and Viv Kirkland.   

 

The fourth and final match held at Kettering saw the league leaders Newcastle and Banbury 

secured for promotion. The men’s team was again short-handed. Terry Selway had a good 

afternoon and secured over half of the men’s points with another win in the pole-vault, second in 

triple jump and points for shot, discus and javelin. Steve Hargrave did 200m, 5000m and discus! 

The ladies had a much better team with appearances from Emma White and Cheryl Devonish in 

the sprints. New member Lucy Arkinstall ran 400m and 800m while Polly Keen had a win in the 

3000m and 2nd in 1500m. Polly also scored in shot and discus. There was a welcome return for 

Charlotte Ellis with a win in the high jump. Carolyn Derbyshire was busy as usual. The ladies rallied 

together and managed to put out teams for both the 4x100 and 4x400m relays. The result of their 

hard work was 5th place on the day. 

 

Across the whole season the team suffered from a lack of male sprinters and generally ‘thin’ 

squads; let’s hope for better next season. 

 

Midland veterans league 

The first fixture was a dark, cold and gloomy night at Leamington. There were 3 individual event 

wins; for Carolyn Derbyshire and Ann Wheeler in the 2k walk and Eleanor Fowler in the 1500m. 

Carolyn also bagged 2nd place in the 100m and 400m. The match also tried a ‘Nitro’ style relay 

4x200 with 2 women and 2 men per team. Quite good fun to watch. 
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The home fixture at Pingles was of course a much nicer evening. Wins came to Carolyn of course in 

the walk and Eleanor in the 3000m. There were also victories for Steve Arnold making a rare 

racewalk appearance and Garry Payne in the 3000m. Second places were claimed by Paul Hayden 

in triple jump and javelin, Terry Selway in long jump, Carolyn in the 200m and 800m, Mary Hall in 

the 800m and long jump, Kathy O’Brien in the 3000m and Mike Aylwin in the 200m with a speedy 

28.9s. 

 

The third match at Rugby fell on 13th June and the team was a little reduced but still produced some 

notable performances. There were event wins for Carolyn Derbyshire in the 2k walk (of course) as 

well as the 400m. Ann Wheeler also won the W60 walk. Terry Selway and Derek Hateley won their 

respective pole vault events and Terry also won the triple jump. Emma Jayne and Viv Kirkland 

covered the women’s field events, and Viv took a 2nd place in the 100m. In the men’s 2k walk two of 

our most senior athletes represented the team; Terry Morris (74) and Bill Wright (78) did us proud.    

 

The final match was held in Derby on 4th July in the heatwave conditions. The ‘usual’ wins came for 

Derek Hateley in the pole vault, Carolyn Derbyshire in the 2k walk and Eleanor Fowler in the 800m 

and 3000m. There were also wins for Viv Kirkland in the shot and Kathy O’Brien in the W60 800m. 

2nd places were gained by Paul Hayden in the hammer, Carolyn in the 200m (30.7s) and Mike 

Aylwin in 200m at 28.4s. 

 

The finals league scores put the women in 2nd place which contributed hugely to pulling the 

combined men’s and women’s up to 4th which will result in a place in the ‘B’ cup final in September. 

 

 

Road racing news 

Brighton marathon – 15th April 

Andy Harris had his training severely compromised by a chronic calf 

injury and has only recently been able to string a few miles together, 

somewhat off his usual “Hard man Harris” pace. Andy ran in the 

Brighton marathon and was happy enough to complete with a time of 

3:52:21 in 2445th place. Prior to the marathon Andy had done a 

‘warm-up’ race on 25th March running the Lake Dorney 20 in 2:46:38 

to finish 11th in age group.  

After the marathon Andy found out that the leg pain was due to a 

stress-fracture – his reputation as the ‘Hard Man’ remains. 

 

 

London marathon – 22nd April 
It was blisteringly hot for this year’s race, the warmest ever for this event and that showed in the 

results. All the months of training through the chill of winter and a mini heatwave saw it undone, it 
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was uncomfortable just to stand and watch the runners passing at the 21-mile point. At the sharp 

end of the race Mo Farah worked hard to set a new British record. Garry Payne was the quickest of 

the Harriers and finished 12th in age category. 

 

Garry Payne  3:19:39   Sarah Clark 4:39:10 

Helen Talbot  3:29:14   Paul Hadland 5:18:41 

Rachel Chard  3:45:12   Warren Clamp 5:55:53 

Ian Carwardine 4:23:50 

 

EMGP Silverstone 10k – 9th May 

Run around part of the grand prix circuit this race starts the East Midlands series of races. Andy 

Massey acted as pacer to 5k in 20 minutes after which Kat Hodgson ran a negative split to duck 

under 40 mins for the finish.   

98th Andy Massey    38:37 

143rd Katherine Hodgson 5th   39:49 

165th Helen Talbot  3rd F40 40:34 

281st Peter Barzetovic 9th M55 42:46 

 

EMGP Blisworth 5 – Friday 18th May 

A hilly Friday night race, Pete Barzetovic having a serious go at the grand prix series to claim a 3rd 

place in age group with a time of 33:48. 

 

EMGP Rugby 6 - Wednesday 23rd May 

Pete Barzetovic was joined by Helen Talbot to tackle the surprisingly tough Rugby 6 miler. The 

downhill start sets a lively pace but what goes down must come back up and the return half of the 

race can be a drag. The two Harriers claimed two 3rd place category scores. 

73rd  Helen Talbot  39:28 3rd W40 

109th  Pete Barzetovic 41:41 3rd M55 

 

WRRL Ryton Pools 5 – Thursday 24th May 

Promoted by Spa Striders and part of the Warwickshire road race league this is a popular evening 

race around the park just outside Ryton. Eleanor Fowler is coming back to race form after the 

disappointment of missing the London marathon. The Harriers senior women’s team is also starting 

to come together with new recruit Emma Styles joining the squad to finish as 3rd woman. Andy 

Massey acted as pace maker for Kat Hodgson to secure another useful time and 5th place in the 

women’s race. Pete Barzetovic bounced from the Rugby 6 the previous evening. 

Eleanor Fowler 30:11 1st woman  

Emma Styles  31:38 3rd woman 

Kat Hodgson  32:53 5th woman 

Andy Massey  32:53 72nd 

Pete Barzetovic 34:01 100th  
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London 10000 – Monday 28th May 
Eight Harriers were on the line after taking up the offer of free places in this event which includes 

the British club championships. Eleanor Fowler was promoted to the championship elite start line 

and rubbed shoulders with Jo Pavey, Sir Mo Farah, Steph Twell and Callum Hawkins. The rest of us 

were among the 14,000 following on behind to race through the streets of London on a warm and 

muggy morning.   

 

Mo Farah predictably won the men’s race while Steph Twell was a delighted winner of the women’s 

race. The team race was won by Aldershot (3 to score) with a total time of 1:30:25 – yes, that works 

out at an average time of 30:08 for their 10k runners. The Harriers were somewhat further back, 

the men with a time of 2:09:33 were 197th and the women with 2:24:46 were 80th. 

 

398th Eric Fowler  37:07   47th Eleanor Fowler 37:14 

1648th Stephen White 45:30   446th Emily Negus  48:00 

1973rd Jared Wilson  46:56   1674th Sim Wilson  59:32 

2718th  Paul Negus  47:59 

6356th  Barry Yates  56:29 

 

EMGP Corby 5 - Wednesday 6th June 

That man Pete Barzetovic racing again. This time 123rd in a time of 35:16 and classed 5th M55. 

 

WRRL Two castles – Warwick/Kenilworth - 10th June 

This is a big event these days – and this time on a slightly modified course. Pete Barzetovic and 

Haden Smith the only Harriers. 

245th Pete Barzetovic 44:25 

613th  Haden Smith  50:01   

 

EMGP Banbury 5 - Tuesday 12th June 

Just a couple of days after the ‘castles’ and Pete B was out again for the pleasant Banbury 5. 103rd 

(6th M55) with a time of 34:11. 

 

WRRL Sphinx 5 - 13th June 

Pete Barzetovic and Haden Smith were joined by Eleanor Fowler for a pleasant evening in Coventry 

Memorial park (spoiled only by having to run 5 miles). For Pete this was the 3rd race in 4 days! 

Eleanor won the women’s race and was happy to be getting closer to 6-minute-mile pace again.  

33rd  Eleanor Fowler 30:10 (1st woman) 

118th  Pete Barzetovic 33:58 

266th  Haden Smith  38:58   

 

WRRL Arden 9 – Hampton in Arden - 17th June 

Another win for Eleanor, another race for Pete B and Haden, joined this time by Mel Hill. 
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19th Eleanor Fowler 54:15 (1st woman) 

101st     Pete Barzetovic 1:02:44 

284th  Haden Smith  1:18:28 

311th Melanie Hill  1:22:05  

 

EMGP Weedon 10k - Tuesday 26th June 

Hilly! A proper tough climb in the middle of the race before a long downhill towards the finish. Pete 

B was 117th overall and 6th in the M55 category with 45:30. 

 

EMGP Harborough 5 – Tuesday 3rd July 

Hilly again! A fast downhill for the first couple of miles means a really gruelling climb back up for 

the finish. Pete B finished 96th (4th M55) in 35:37 

 

WRRL Northbrook 10k - 8th July 

A warm morning for this undulating race around the lanes north of Coventry. Eric had a surprisingly 

good run, Eleanor had to settle for second in the women’s race, another run out for Pete B and 

Haden, this time joined by Pete Greenfield. Haden complaining about a bit of a hangover after 

watch the England game in the World cup.  

18th Eric Fowler  38:12 

24th Eleanor Fowler 39:00 (2nd woman) 

113th  Pete Barzetovic 45:11 

277th Pete Greenfield 55:54 

283rd  Haden Smith  56:34 

 

EMGP Milton Keynes 10k - Wednesday 10th July 

Starting and finishing at the Open University campus with a very disorientating loop along the cycle 

paths around MK. Pete Barzetovic finished the series with 166th place in 44:39 (8th place M55). This 

is a tough series with races nearly every week and Pete was doing other races between these EMGP 

ones. An overall league position of 5th in M55 is a fine result.  

 

WRRL Stratford 6 – 21st July 

The dynamic duo (Pete and Haden) out for this Saturday evening race on the lanes north of 

Shakespeare’s hometown. 

91st     Pete Barzetovic 42:53 

177th  Haden Smith  48:20 

  

Nottingham 10 mile – Friday 10th August 
A flat and therefore pretty fast course lapping round the rowing lake at Holme Pierpoint. The 
Fowlers were joined by new recruit Emma Styles for the Friday evening race and all had a good run.  
27th Eric Fowler  62:30 (1st M50) 
41st Eleanor Fowler 64:45 
48th Emma Styles  65:58  
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Badgers (Atherstone) 10k – Sunday 26th August 

 
On a wet bank holiday Sunday (of course it was) 
there were quite a few Harriers out for the hilly 
challenge that is the ‘Badgers’. Harriers 
collected a few prizes with Eleanor Fowler 1st 
woman and Garry Payne 1st M60. Garry worked 
as pacemaker and Eleanor broke her own 
course record with a time of 39:21. Pete 
Greenfield was second in the M70 age group. 
 
Results 
14th Eleanor Fowler 39:21 
15th  Garry Payne  39.22 
67th Pete Barzetovic 44:49 
69th Nick Wilson  45:03 
81st Alan Glaister  45:36 
175th Haden Smith  50:28 
251st Debra Suffolk  53:26 
297th Mel Hill  54:49 
331st Barry Yates  56:37 
351st Sim Wilson  57:28 
366th Pete Greenfield 58:22 
432nd Ann Wheeler  61:56 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Coming up soon 

 
1st Sept – Midland veterans league cup final - Solihull 

2nd Sept – Kenilworth half marathon 
9th Sept – Nuneaton 10k 

 
16th Sept – club championships and end-of-season fun - Pingles 

 
22nd Sept – Midland counties autumn road relays – Sutton Park 

 
 

 
 

Look out for the new winter season fixture list coming soon 
 
 


